
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

 

Dear Valued Customer,  

 
NOTIFICATION ON CHANGES TO THE EPCO SYSTEM TO SUPPORT FULL UTILISATION OF 

ASEAN TRADE IN GOODS AGREEMENT (ATIGA) ELECTRONIC FORM D (e-FORM D) 
 

MITI no longer issue paper-based Form D since 18 March 2020 and all ATIGA Form Ds are transmitted electronically via the 

ASEAN Single Window (ASW) for Normal, Back-to-Back and Third Country Invoicing except for certain ports in Myanmar. 

Currently, companies are required to ensure the ASW box remained ticked for the Form D to be electronically transmitted via 

the ASW platform to the importing country as shown below: 

 

However, there are cases where the ASW box were unticked by the applicants which had caused unnecessary complications at 

the importing customs upon clearance of goods. 

Please note that, the above function will soon be disabled for applicants, which means the ASW consent box will now be 

automatically ticked and locked except for exportation to Myanmar, other than port Yangon (MMRGN) and Thilawa (MMTLA) as 

not all ports in Myanmar are ready to accept e-Form D. 

 

 



 

 

Dagang Net is currently updating the ePCO system to implement the above requirement which is expected to take place by early 

December 2020. Applicants are advised to check MITI’s website and the ePCO system for any subsequent announcement.   

If you experience any transmission issue with the ATIGA e-Form D during the implementation period, please email to 

apbpm@miti.gov.my and careline@dagangnet.com for assistance. We thank you for your continuous support and cooperation. 

 

 
Senior Director  
Trade and Industry Support Division 
Ministry of International Trade and Industry  
26 November 2020 
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